
 

 

 

City Hall        June 15, 2020 
 
The Rossville City Council meeting was called to order on Monday, June 15, 2020 at 7:00 pm by Mayor Kenneth 
Wichman.  
 
Council members present were Trish Heim, James Meyer and Dan Glotzbach. Travis VanVleck was absent. 
 
Also present were Alan Zlatnik. 
 
Motion by Trish Heim to approve minutes of the June 1, 2020 meeting as written was seconded by James Meyer 
and carried. 
 
The following bills were presented; 
 EFTPS-Fed Wh    $1,068.87 EFTPS-FICA   $2,219.40 
 EMPower Retirement        135.00 Kanas Payment Center       247.46 
 Grace Hier           60.00 Kansas Withholding Tax       505.66 
 KP & F          996.62 KPERS      1,143.24 
 Alan Zlatnik      1,482.86 Tracey Taylor        774.18 
 Lisa Stum      1,119.04 Michael Kirk     1,154.53 
 Bowe Behymer         543.19 Randall Anderson       822.35 
 Jason Connell      1,070.64 Douglas Schreiner       225.62 
 Kerry Dick         648.70 Tina Dick        444.64 
 Trent Stanley      1,066.84 Jacob Akin        220.28 
 “Y” Not Wash It Car Wash         30.00 AmeriPride Linen & Apparel Ser      147.90 
 Bleu Cross Blue Shield of Ks.  10,114.85 CenturyLink Business Serv      406.29 
 City Attorney’s Assoc of Ks         30.00 Core & Main LP        390.54 
 DH Lawn & Garden Equipment       398.00 Evergy      3,248.30 
 Haag, Inc.         578.61 J. Warren Company Inc.       300.00 
 KACM Membership        100.00 Kansas One-Call System, Inc.        13.20 
 Menards             9.98 Municipal Supply, Inc. of Nebr      294.20 
 Networks Plus           49.50 Optiv Security Inc.       508.40 
 Rossville Auto Supply        144.93 Sam’s Club        203.48 
 Schulte Supply Inc.   28,792.80 St Marys Lumber         29.99 
 State Industrial Products    1,060.31 Universal Chemical LLC       218.64 
 Wehner’s Thriftway        154.77 Roberson Lumber Co Inc      270.00 
 AFLAC       1,269.76 Stum’s Concrete    2,400.00 
 Shawnee Co Solid Waste Dept    7,064.48 US Bank        258.16 
 U.S. Post Office         145.00 Yahoo           23.99 
 Zoom Video Communications         17.82 
 TOTAL     74,623.02 
 



Motion by Dan Glotzbach to pay bills as presented totaling $74,623.02 was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. 
 
Motion by James Meyer to approve agenda as written was seconded by Dan Glotzbach and carried. 
 
Trish Heim reported that she had consulted with Wamego Telecom representative back in August regarding 
offering services to Rossville. WTC had indicated that they would need at least 70% of the town registered before 
they would start putting in lines and the earliest they would consider starting would be in 2021.  
 
Jason Connell arrived at 7:04pm. 
 
Christi McKenzie arrived at 7:07pm. 
 
Utility Superintendent Alan Zlatnik reported that his department would be opening the bathrooms in the park; that 
the barricades would come down on Navarre Street Wednesday after street repair; and that they have installed 
approximately 140 new radio read water meters and have approximately 300-350 left to install. 
 
Mayor reported that he had been contacted by property owner at 239 Main regarding sewer issues and that the 
utility department had check sewer main and flushed main with assistance from the fire department and found no 
issues with the main sewer in the area. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported on issue with resident adding additional signage to stop signs at Pearl and 
Parkway and requested that the utility department remove additional signs. Clerk noted that signs are now 
noncompliant with the manual on uniform traffic control devices (MUTCD) and that resident putting up additional 
signage is in violation of section 6.10 of the standard traffic ordinance “tampering with a traffic signal”. Council 
instructed utility superintendent to have signs removed and taken to City Hall. 
 
Police Chief Jason Connell reported that the police department was starting to resume normal operations with 
additional precautions in place for COVID-19. 
 
Council had discussion regarding after prom committee request to use City park for activity. Matter tabled until 
later in the meeting for more information. 
 
Chief Connell noted that reports had been received regarding vehicles that had been gone through overnight.  
 
Council had discussion regarding the resolution of code violations at 615 Maple Court. No action was taken. 
 
Christi McKenzie reported that the Rossville Community Foundation would meet in July and she would address 
funding assistance for preliminary architectural report to construct new park bathrooms and storm shelter. 
 
Clerk reported that Code Enforcement Administrator Jeffrey Overmyer had checked on updating building code 
books and found that several will have new additions in 2021 and proposed that the City wait to update until new 
books are available. 
 
Council thanked Christi McKenzie for giving speech and representing the City at the Shawnee County 
Commission meeting to address repairs to the swimming pool and noted that the Shawnee County 
Commissioners voted to proceed with repairs to the pool and open when repairs are complete. 
 
Mindy Fielder and Kelly Kenney arrived at 7:36 pm. 
 
Mindy Fielder and Kelly Kenney answered questions regarding activity planed for Rossville High School students 
that were unable to have prom. Committee would like to hold event at the City Park July 16, 2020 from 7 to 10pm 
and would comply with COVID-19 regulations. Motion by Dan Glotzbach to allow committee to hold event in park 
was seconded by James Meyer and carried. 
 
Council expressed thanks to Bob Larson for painting lion statues in park and on Main Street. 
 



Motion by Dan Glotzbach to adjourn was seconded by Trish Heim and carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:46pm. 
 

Lisa M. Stum 
City Clerk 


